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 M E M O R A N D U M 
 

          October 16, 2020  
 
MEMO TO: Council Members 
 
FROM: Craig Glendenning 
  County Auditor 
 
SUBJECT: TAO1-FY2021 
 
 
Per Section 5.400(d)(2) of the Howard County Code, if the County Auditor cannot submit the 
fiscal analysis on or before the required submission deadline, the County Auditor must notify the 
Council Chair of the delay, the reason for the delay, and the revised delivery date. I have notified 
the Council Chair that the fiscal analysis will not be provided to the Council prior to the 
mandated deadline for the following reasons: 
 

 I was provided with the Administration’s 11-page testimony at 8:43pm on October 13, 
2020, two days before my analysis was due. Considering that we had a total of 9 pieces 
of legislation to review, there was not adequate time for the Office of the County Auditor 
to perform a thorough review of this TAO.  

 We were advised that although two appraisals have been initiated to value the property, 
they will not be complete for 2-3 weeks. 

 The Business Plans for Toby’s and CCTA are a work in process. Attached is the Business 
Plan for the Department of Recreation and Parks, which we received October 14, 2020.  

 The Administration has not provided detailed cost estimates for construction of the 
building and garage. 

 The Administration has not provided details of parking. They will be providing Council 
with three scenarios to review. This may affect the cost of the project. 

 
This is a large and complex project that will require an in-depth review in order to be able to 
report the full fiscal impact to the taxpayers. I hope our conscientious review will also be an asset 
to the Council Members and help with their decision making. I have requested an additional 30 
days to afford my team time for a thorough review, which was approved by the Council Chair.  


















































































































































